1.     Background
1.1 The purpose of this briefing paper is to explain the work of the noise scrutiny panel (NSP) set up by Housing and Adult Social Care (HASC) Scrutiny Committee.

1.2 The NSP, Chaired by Cllr Thomas Neumark, is looking at the Council’s response to noise complaints relating to council homes. 

1.3 The terms of reference for the noise scrutiny panel specify that the NSP should focus on adults. The panel has also been asked to consider mental health issues.

1.4 The purpose of the panel is to explore whether there are any changes that can be made to improve the Council’s response to noise issues and increase tenant and leaseholder satisfaction.

2.     Noise scrutiny panel activity

2.1 The noise scrutiny panel met twice in July. The aim of these initial meetings was to agree a work plan and for officers to explain the roles of the housing management division, community safety and regulatory services (Environmental Health). Officers from Housing Associations and a tenant management organisation attended and explained they work in a similar way to the Council. 

2.2 Papers for the July meetings can be viewed on the Councils website at  http://democracy.camden.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=380&MId=3849 and http://democracy.camden.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=380&MId=3857
2.3 The NSP is meeting again in September and October. Tenants and leaseholders from street and estate properties who reported noise during a sample period will be invited to write to the panel. A number will be also be invited to talk about their experiences of the service. People who have been accused of being noisy will be invited to a later meeting in October.

2.4 The evidence template that residents are being asked to complete is attached as appendix a. Written submissions from DMC or TRA representatives who have reported noise issues would be welcomed. Meetings are public meetings. The agenda for the next meeting on 14 September will be on the Council’s website the week before.

2.5 The NSP aims to report recommendations to HASC Scrutiny panel In January. 

2.6 Further information is available from josie.adams@camden.gov.uk.
